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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

October 23, 2005

6:00 P.M. – Janet N. opened meeting with a quiet time and the serenity prayer. Introductions for first time attendees. 4 new attendees. Dan M. District 22 Co-chair 2006 NIA Spring Conference. Lloyd B. GSR Tuesday 5:30 Serenity House, Jenny GSR As Bill Sees It Tuesday 10am Serenity House, Manus B NIA Treasurer. 36A’s attending.

Secretary’s Report –10 copies of September Meeting minutes were brought.

Minutes will now be posted on the website at www.district10nia.org for downloading. 

Secretary’s report approved by majority vote.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K.:

Contributions were up this month. Thanks to all the groups who contribute to the District and do the proper 60/30/10 split. Expenses down, due to forgetting to pay the phone or answering service bills, this will be corrected next month.

District 10 checking:

Beginning Balance

$   868.77

Income



$   498.26

Expenses


$  (270.16)

Ending Balance

$ 1,096.87

District 10 Reserve Savings
$1,466.57

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report – Janet N.: The Fall Breakfast today was well received. Thanks to Dan & Felicia for their outstanding job. The Area is accepting bids for the 2006 Big Book Conference, and the budget for the 2006 will be presented also at the Winter Assembly on December 3 in Joliet. Manus will be speaking tonight from the Area. If interested in attending the forum, please let DCM know for GSR’s to attend. There are also some Area positions that are open.

Alt DCM – Cheryl V.: The 2005 General Service Conference reports are available for GSR’s to take back to their groups.

****** Notes from Manus B. Northern Illinois Area Treasurer ******

All things said here are personal opinion and does not reflect the official position of NIA.

The main purpose is when anyone anywhere reaches out for help; we want the hand of AA to always be there. (Responsibility Statement) There are 92 delegates when they go to the General Service Conference in New York each year. The delegates get news from the conscious contact of the groups and pass that along to the General Service Conference. The message starts at the group, and then goes to the district, then to the Area, and then to GSO. All chairs have a purpose to keep things going and assist other chairs to keep the AA message out the alcoholic who still suffers. The purpose of the district, the Area, GSO and the GSC is to enable me to have the tools as an individual member to make a 12th step call. It is the job of the Area to support the district, which, in turn will help and support the group and the fellowship. Throughout all the jobs at the Area level and the work that is involved to share the AA message to the fellowship, the cost is about 35% or $15,000. All that is involved from the group to the GSC, it all takes money to communicate and operate. At the December meeting, the Area will be offering a budget that is substantially reduced from previous years. The Area expects to go into the prudent reserve by more than 50%. We must restore our prudent reserve next year in addition to paying our most critical expenses. Thank you for listening. 

****** Notes from Dan M. 2006 Spring Conference Co-Chair ******

We are geared to get GSR’s back and strong in participation. There will be a GSR workshop at the conference. A Love n box lunch to share with fellow AA’s. There will also be projects and a skit about the GSRs. We hope to get 200 GSR’s at the conference and get them to go to more groups to let them know what GSR’s do and how important the position is to AA. Again, carrying the message of AA to the alcoholic who still suffers is our responsibility.

Directory – John B.: Not present. John H.Alt: Directories are here. Brought 550 directories and kept 150 for reserve. Please take them as needed. 

Answering Service – Eileen R.: Present. From September 26th through October 17, our answering service handled 135 calls. Breakdown is as follows.

Meetings


60

Other Districts
27

Alanon/NA

7

HU/Wrong #

10

Solicitors

5

Misc.


2

12-step calls

24
As always, we are grateful to our volunteers who are available to take the very important 12-step calls that come through.

Treatment Facilities – Scott S.:  Present. Met with Tim at Gateway. Would like to see more women to carry the message who have a good strong recovery program.

Public Information – Carmela R.: Checking into the Public Service Announcement. Using resources from the Area to reach out to more alcoholics.

CPC – Pete C.: Not present. No report.

Grapevine – Matt G.: – Alt. Chair. Not present. No report.

Literature – Gloria P.: Present. No report.

Corrections – Lynn B.: Not many people getting approved from Rick L. at the jail. Working on changing that so more people can have the opportunity to share and bring meetings to the jail. Always looking for more volunteers. Please consider to carry the message of AA to the people on the inside.

Newsletter – John C.: 600 copies brought each month, and some are still staying after the meeting has ended. PLEASE take them to your groups. 
We always welcome stories, poems, artwork, cartoons and articles pertaining to AA and alcoholism. AA members can send their material to the P.O. box or newsletter@district10nia.org. 

Yours in Service,

Pat and John
The 2005 Conscious Contact deadlines for submitting contributions are:

Nov. 16 Dec. 14

Archives – Mark D.: Not present. No report.

Special Needs –Susan S.: Have enough volunteers for Special Needs. If anyone you know needs a meeting, please contact the Special Needs committee.

Events – Dan W.: Not present. No report.

Web Site – Joe M.: Not present. Alt-Jack B.: Went through meeting directory and updated website to reflect changes. Added 3 new meetings, deleted 1, and made various changes to current meetings. 

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Cheryl V.: Please let the committee know if there are groups that don’t have a GSR, so the committee can go to these groups and pass the message along.

GSR Reports – None.
Old Business – 
Storage Locker



On October 12th, District 10 gained a new storage locker that is 5 X 5 at Storage USA that is temperature controlled for $20 a month! Much less than anticipated.

Nominations- Alt CPC-none

Workshops- Spiritual discussion that some would like to see a Singleness of Purpose, another 12th step/1st step meeting, and a GSR workshop.

New Business – December District meeting will be held on the 3rd Sunday, December 18th. The deadline for Conscious Contact contributions will be December 14th.

Motion made to close at 7:10

Submitted by Bob W.

November 8, 2005
